
 

Indicators Progress Commission Meeting Notes 
July 7, 2023 

Meeting called to order at 12:02 pm:   

Present IPC Members: Andrea Calderon, Elaine Hebard, Dr. Timothy Krebs, Jimmie Carleton, Dr. 
Shana Judge, Jessica DuVerneay, Sarah Sampsel (members joined late and left early so the IPC 
did not have a quorum at any given time).   

City Staff: Justine Freeman 

Review agenda at 12:03 pm:  

The IPC reviewed the agenda for today’s meeting.  

Review minutes at 12:04 pm: 

The IPC reviewed the minutes from the June 2 meeting.  

Prepare for annual city meeting on IPC-related items at 12:05 pm: The IPC provided input for the 
annual city meeting on goals, desired community conditions, indicators, and one-year objectives. The 
connection between these items and city departments and projects needs to be clarified and improved.  

Review subjective indicators at 12:41 pm: The IPC discussed a number of indicators from the last 
Albuquerque Progress Report (APR) that required a subjective take, such as whether it was positive or 
negative that more meals were provided to seniors, youth, or through RoadRunner Food Bank. Many of 
the indicators need a denominator to make them per capita. The indicators will need more work and 
discussion before the next APR.  

Review Citizen Satisfaction Survey indicators at 12:42 pm: The IPC reviewed the indicators from the last 
Albuquerque Progress Report that will be included in the next Citizen Satisfaction survey because there 
is no other data source. These are noted in the APR as “(survey).” 

Next steps and closing at 12:55 pm: The committee on working with city departments met and would 
like the administration to foster its connection to departments and would like to consider hiring paid 
interns.  

 


